[Garage letterhead]
[Drafting note: Garage to amend as appropriate, remove square brackets and delete this drafting note before sending to MP]. 
[MP name]
[MP Address]
[Date]
Dear [MP name],
Subject: Protecting the current MOT testing schedule from proposed Department of Transport changes to a 4-1-1 schedule
The Department for Transport’s new proposals to change to a 4-1-1 MOT testing schedule will have serious consequences for road safety within the UK and impact thousands of small to medium size businesses, including my own. As a local constituent I wanted to warn you of the dangers that changing the MOT test schedule could have on road safety and local business, and I seek your support in opposing any changes to the current 3-1-1 MOT structure.

The UK MOT retail sector employs over 100,000 people in the UK, and garage businesses such as us invest significantly in both facilities and employment and play an important role in keeping cars and roads safe for the British public. Our business in [e.g. Bath and Bristol / South Yorkshire] employs [insert no.] people alone. The consultation document estimates that garages could lose up to £123.6 million of revenue annually by increasing the date at which a first MOT is requires to 4 years, with further impact caused by vehicle owners delaying servicing, as many vehicle owners combine their service and MOT.
The argument that modern cars are reliable and therefore do not need as frequent testing is misleading. Key safety critical items, such as tyres and brakes, still wear, in some cases more so than older cars. The fail rate of modern cars at first test is 14% and unsurprisingly mainly on tyres, brakes, lights and suspension. In 2019, there were some 1,455 casualties in collisions where a vehicle defect was a contributory factor, 20 of which were fatal, 333 were serious and 1,102 were slight. 
As we face a bleak economic outlook with household budgets shrinking and local authorities struggling to maintain the aging road infrastructure, the annual MOT test is the only protection to ensure that vehicle condition is brought up to a state of road worthiness. The consultation document acknowledges that the impact of the proposals will be affected by the extent to which motorists continue to have their vehicles serviced and respond to alerts of safety issues from the systems within their vehicles. 
I also find the potential increase in pollution concerning. The consultation states that the annual mortality of human-made air pollution in the UK is roughly between 28,000 and 36,000 deaths every year, and road transport is estimated to contribute 12.4% of primary particulate matter and 33.6% of nitrogen oxides. In 2019, over 1 million vehicles failed their initial MOT due to emissions at year 3, and the proposals admit that over 45,000 extra vehicles could pollute at higher levels until picked up in their first MOT at 4 years. 

To hear the proposed changes being advertised to the British public as a cost saving exercise is an invalid statement. The alleged saving of £45 will disappear in extra repair bills due to vehicle defects going undetected for an additional year and potentially becoming more problematic, dangerous and costly. This will also cause insurance premiums to rise due to the increased risk. 
We very much appreciate your support on this issue and would be happy to provide you with any further information you need. I would also be grateful if you could sign and share this petition so the issue will be considered for debate in Parliament:  https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/631650.

Yours sincerely,
[Business name]
[Position]
